
TERM  DATES

Term 2
Wed 26 Apr - Fri 30 Jun

Term 3
Mon 17 Jul - Fri 22 Sep

Term 4
Mon 9 Oct - Fri 15 Dec

St John Bosco School
21 Clinton Street, New Plymouth. Phone (06) 758-3165

e-mail: office@sjb.school.nz, www.sjb.school.nz 
Principal: Mr Dee Luckin

Term 2 Week 10 Monday 26 June 2023

EVENTS

Fish and Chip Lunch
Fri 30 June

End of Term 2
Fri 30 June

Start of Term 3
Mon 17 Jul

From the Principals Desk...
Kia ora whanau.  
It is with pleasure that we 
welcome the following new 
students and families to SJB 
S c h o o l a n d o u r s c h o o l 
community: 
Koromiko: Emmerson Ormond 
joins her big sister Miller at 
school, Elsie Rapley and her 
parents Unre and Brad, Joey 
Bridgeman and her parents 
Jenna and Michael, Micah 
Jenk ins and h is parents 
Christina and Nicolas and 
Scarlett Cotter joins her big 
brother Mitchell at school 
Pohutukawa: Millie Bridgeman 
Rimu: Georgia Bridgeman 

27 years ago I began my 
teaching career right here at St 
John Bosco.  22 Years old.  I 
thought I knew everything but 
would soon learn I knew very 
little.  3 years later it was time 
for me to leave, to grow and 
experience another model of 
education.  On leaving I stated 
that I’d be back one day to be 
the Principal.  Here I am today 
having been Principal for 10 
years and in the exact same 
predicament.  It’s time to leave 
so I can continue to grow.   

I have been so incredibly lucky 
to work in my role as your 
leader under the guidance of 4 
incredibly professional and 
driven Boards of Trustees.   
Each has empowered and 
backed me to create this 
amazing fa i th communi ty 
focused on Catholic Education 
embraced in love, service and 
excellence.  Every Board has 
been proud of what they have 
achieved.  It’s actually hard to 
b e l i e v e w h a t w e h a v e 
achieved, looking back on how 
we looked when I first arrived 
till now is amazing progress. I 
want to thank the many people 
who have served with me on 
the board to get the best 
possible faith filled education 
we could for our children. 

Our Community Group is a 
similar story.  It takes a village 
to raise a child and this is 
where our community group 
have worked so hard behind 
the scenes also - creating cool 
experiences, raising money, 
cooking sausages, vacuuming 
after community events, all 
allowing our children to have 
the resource we couldn’t get 

from the very minimal ministry 
fund ing we rece ive. Our 
c o m m u n i t y g r o u p i s a n 
amazing and essential part of 
our community. I encourage 
you to join or continue to 
support these people. Thank 
you to the many families 
involved in our community 
group especially for helping 
me. 

Mums and dads, nana’s and 
grandad’s your children and 
grandchildren are amazing.  
They have inspired me to reach 
for greatness, to be brave and 
not be afraid.  I want to thank 
you all for your unconditional 
support. There have been 
many many hands and many 
many occasions where your 
support, kind words, helping 
hands, cars, spare $5, baking, 
h o u r s o f c o a c h i n g a n d 
supporting school teams and 
events, ensured that we strove 
to get and provide the best we 
could for our children. I have 
loved sharing many laughs, 
some tears, hardships and 
great t imes with you al l .  
Leaving this community and 
you  will be the hardest part of 
my teaching career.   

T h e O u r L a d y h e l p o f 
Christians Parish who have 
believed in me to guide their 
s c h o o l a n d g r o w t h e i r 
community and the future of 
our church. I’d like to thank you 
for walking with me, just like 
Jesus did in his life, guiding, 
p r o m p t i n g , s u p p o r t i n g , 
educating and helping me see 
the greatness of our faith and 
this beautiful parish.  This isn’t 
goodbye, I still intend to be an 
active part of this parish and 
continue to serve the Fitzroy 
community. But thank you for 
caring and praying for me.  I 
will say today that our church is 
in great spirit.  If you were to 
join in our religious education 
classes, our prayer, our days of 
service you would walk away 
head high and feeling inspired 
by the next generation sitting 
right here at St John Bosco 
School.  Our school is alive and 
vibrant and a place where 
Jesus Christ is encountered 
and lived everyday. 

I have only been able to 
achieve my dream in education 
due to the amazing staff that I 

have worked with.  They are a 
commit ted crew who are 
continuously striving to be 
better or make this place a 
better environment to learn.  I 
w i l l a l w a y s h a v e f o n d 
memories of what we as a 
team have achieved. To be 
recognised nationally by many 
other schools and agencies is 
o n e o f t h e g r e a t e s t 
achievements of my life.    We 
have had many great times but 
we have also been incredibly 
strong during some of the 
toughest times (covid).  I think 
you are all amazing and each 
and everyone of you brings 
something unique and special 
to our school and our children.  
I’ll miss you all incredibly but I 
feel okay knowing that I am 
only 1 minute away and Friday 
morning tea is always worth a 
visit…  I’m also slightly relieved 
that there’ll be no more round 
the mountain running and 
walking events as a staff my 
body just can’t cope anymore. 

The hardest goodbye will be 
Friday to my children.  How am 
I going to get through the day 
without 100 hugs and a 1000 
smiles? I have loved every 
minute of my time being your 
Principal. I have so many 
highlights of my time here with 
you, but will always remember 
that it was so easy to get up 
and go to work each day as I 
knew you’d be great for me, 
help me, support me and learn 
fo r me. Many educa to rs  
potentially dreaded school 
starting, I loved it as your 
energy and enthusiasm rubbed 
off on me and filled my bucket 
every day.  I’m looking forward 
to coming back to see your 
production this year.  I’ll also be 
back and fo r th be tween 
schools so it’s not farewell it’s 
more, I’ll see you soon… 

To everyone.  I’ve loved being 
your principal.  I’ve learnt so 
much, had fun and grown as a 
person.  I just can’t thank you 
enough. I feel incredibly 
comfortable handing your 
children over to Cat Allen as 
acting principal.  I know under 
her guidance alongside our 
staff and this  community our 
s c h o o l w i l l c o n t i n u e t o 
flourish.   
God bless you all. 

mailto:office@sjb.school.nz?subject=
http://www.sjb.school.nz


Term 2 Week 10 Page 2

Our School Core Values

Love Resilience Co-operation Service

L   O   V   E
My Command is this: Love each other as I have loved you.    John 15:12

THE POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION for June 2023  For the abolition of torture 
We pray that the international community may commit in a concrete way to ensuring the 

abolition of torture and guarantee support to victims and their families.

Celebrating Mr Luckin….. 
On Sunday 11th June we celebrated and blessed Mr Luckin at our 
school-led Mass as he prepares to leave our kura. Thank you to 

everyone who came to support and 
bless Dee. It was a lovely mass and an 
enjoyable time together with our parish 
and school community. God graced us 
with beautiful sunshine so we could 
share morning tea outside. Special 
thank you to Sarah and Roly Devine for 
coordinating the hospitality after mass.  
Thank you to our school families for 
your generous donations to the local food bank 
and for providing morning tea.  Thank you also 
t o o u r s c h o o l 
Community Group 
who provided and 
c o o k e d t h e 
yummy sausages, 

the Baker family for providing free ice creams 
for everyone and the Children’s Liturgy group 
for setting up, serving and cleaning up 
afterwards.   Elmo and a Minion also made 
guest appearances, which the children 
loved.  It was a lovely day of worship, 
gratitude and community.  

Mr Luckin and Mrs Mehana were away at the 
Palmerston North Diocese Principal and DRS 
conference last week, where Mr Luckin was also 
celebrated and thanked for his many years of 
service to Catholic Education by the Diocese 
and the New Zealand Catholic Principals 
Association. 
 



Mission Statement
To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.
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YCC MUFTI DAY - WEDNESDAY 19 JULY

YCC Day is the day when Caritas combines with 
Catholic schools across New Zealand as together 
we stand in solidarity for a good cause and raise 
funds and awareness for a selected focus 
school.  

Please wear mufti and bring a gold coin

GRANDPARENTS DAY - 26 JULY 
On Wednesday 26th July, the Feast day of St Joachim and St Anne 
(Jesus’ Grandparents)   we will be attending Mass as a school.   Please 
extend an invitation to grandparents, and other special adults to come 
to this special mass. 
Following Mass visitors may like to stay and have morning tea with their 
grandchildren, and spend some time with them during our morning tea 
time.  

First Reconciliation
We have 29 students from our school who are preparing to receive the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation later this term. Please pray for them and their 
families as they prepare to make this next step in their Faith Journey. 

SAVE THE DATES……..

Let us pray …..



Class Mass 

Attending Mass is important for supporting the RE program in classrooms.  We invite and strongly encourage whanau to 
attend these Masses where possible.

Week 10 Wednesday 28th June Nga Kakano

Mission Statement
To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.
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Messages from the Parish 

 
ANOINTING MASS: The monthly Mass of Anointing will be held at 11.00am next Saturday 1 July at St 
Joseph’s Church. Everyone is welcome. 

MASS AT BELL BLOCK: We celebrate Mass at the Bell Block Catholic Centre Parklands Ave Bell Block first 
Sunday of the month 10.30am. The next Mass will be Sunday 2 July. 

PARISH SHOP: New stock has just arrived! Beautiful Rosaries and Chaplets in a rainbow of colours. Also St 
Christopher pendants and Crucifix necklaces available.  Come on in to the Parish Office and find that special 
gift for Baptism, First Holy Communion, or for yourself. We have eftpos. 

HEALTH AND SAFETY: COVID is still rampant. Do continue to take measures to prevent the spread of this 
disease, especially when gathering in group settings. If you are feeling unwell, please stay at home and take 
care.  9.00am Mass at St Joseph’s is still live streamed.  

LIVE STREAMED SUNDAY MASS: 9.00am Sunday Mass at St Joseph’s Church is live-streamed from the 
Catholic Parish of New Plymouth YouTube Channel. If you are at this Mass, please be aware that you may be 
captured in the livestream. The recording will be deleted from our YouTube Channel after a week. 

Please click here for the latest Parish Newsletter   

Messages from the Palmerston North Diocese 

National Volunteer Week    Te Wiki Tūao ā-Motu – National Volunteer Week honours the 
collective energies and mana of volunteers in Aotearoa. Within our parish we have many 
people who give up their time to provide ministries in the parish and do volunteer work in 
the wider community. 
Thank you for all your service! https://nationalvolunteerweek.nz/ 

https://www.catholicparishnp.nz/assets/Uploads/newsletter/Sunday-18-June-2023.pdf
https://nationalvolunteerweek.nz/
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS

Buying or selling?

Property Lawyers of choice
P. 06 757 5609  www.nicholsonslawyers.co.nz 


